Ouachita Baptist University
Scholarly Commons @ Ouachita

Arkansas Baptist Newsmagazine, 1980-1984 Arkansas Baptist Newsmagazine

3-22-1984

March 22, 1984

Arkansas Baptist State Convention

Follow this and additional works at: https://scholarlycommons.obu.edu/arbn_80-84

b Part of the Christian Denominations and Sects Commons, and the Mass Communication Commons















You’ll be glad
to know...

Don Moore

...The new pastors
staff and wives in our
state will have a
special time of orien-
tation and getting ac-
quainted with the
helps and helpers you
provide for our chur-
ches through the con-
vention. Our first such
meeting last year was
a grand success. How
blessed we were to

get to know the fine people God has sent
to work in our churches.

Moore

““New'” means those who have come to
Arkansas from other state conventions and
those who are serving as a pastor or staff per-
son for the first time. It also means those who
have come to that position since April 1,
1983.

The “wives”" need to be emphasized.
They need fellowship and knowledge of the
pastor’s and church’s work. No one
understands a pastor’'s wife but other
pastors’ wives. Their task is often more dif-
ficult than the pastor’s. They can minister to
each other if they know each other.

These hours, from Monday afternoon,
April 9, through Tuesday morning, April 10,
could be some of the most helpful you will
ever have in your ministry. Because of this,
we will assist in the expenses. No couple
should be out more than $20-$25.

Church members, encourage your leaders
to take advantage of this helpful ministry to
them. We know you are proud of them and
you want them to have a successful ministry.
This can help.

Letters have gone out to those whose
names the directors of missions have given
us. If you have moved in since then, or have
not gotten an invitation, please call
(376-4791) and let us know of your inten-
tion to come. Food preparation makes this
essential.

...Another “glad to know” fact. Due to
weather, illness and who knows what else,
receipts in our churches in January suffered.
Indications are that our churches have had
a good month in February, and they have
faithfully shared their blessings through the
Cooperative Program. Receipts at our offices
have been slightly over budget for February,
but far from offsetting January's shortfall.
Thanks for being unselfish and conscientious
in your support of world missions ministries.

Don Moore is executive director of the
Arkansas Baptist State Convention.
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Letters to the editor

They pra); in Arkansas

The March 8th issue of this newsmagazine
contained an article in which a Southern
Baptist seminary professor was reported to
have commented that the Moral Majority
does not open its meeting with prayer, and
argued that the supposed secularization of
these meetings gives credence to his opinion
that to seek re-legalization of prayer in public
schools is unreasonable and by implication
hypocritical. | have been to several Moral
Majority functions, and they have customari-
ly begun with prayer.

This comes at a time when long-waited ac-
tion in Congress to restore voluntary prayer
is again front-page news. School prayer and
(even!) Bible reading, and (horrors!) the
presence of a Christian flag on the
auditorium platform astride an American flag
were happily and beneficially a part of dai-
ly school life for generations before the 1962
Supreme Court decision which suddenly
redefined the First Amendment to declare
these acts as an affront to pluralism.

No reasonable person can argue that a
school day is better when the pupil absorbs
by prayer's omission that our nation
disregards God’s importance in daily life.
Nor has anyone demonstated harm to any
pupil from exposure to school prayer or to
a Christmas carol mentioning the name of
Jesus.

As Justice Stewart pointed out in his dis-
sent in the original anti-Bible-reading case
(Abington School District v. Schempp,
1963), the result is not state neutrality but
aggressive discouragement of religion. “For
a compulsory state educational system so
structures a child’s life that, if religious ex-
ercises are held to be an impermisssible ac-
tivity in schools, religion is placed at an ar-

tificial and state-created disadvantage. ..
And a refusal to permit religious exercises
thus is seen, not as the realization of state
neutrality, but rather as the establishment of.
a religion of secularism.””—George
Schroeder, Little Rock.

Every area of life

May | briefly express my displeasure with
the concepts advocated by Leon McBeth as
requoted by J. Marse Grant in the March 8th
issue in regard to prayer and Bible reading
the school?

It distresses me to find so many Christians
who agree with the atheist, Mrs. O’Hare,
who influenced the Supreme Court’s deci-
sion to abolish Christianity from our schools.

Do you hear very many advocates of non-
prayer and no Bible reading in school ever
complain about the atheism being taught in
some of our places of higher learning?

In the Great Commission Jesus did not say,
““Go into part of the world and preach and
teach. Go only into the places where you
are sure someone will not be offended.” In
my-opinion, the Great Commission applies
to every area of life

It was reported that at one of the U.N.
meetings a few years ago, they omitted the
usual procedure of opening with prayer lest
they offend the Russians.

This seems to be the attitude of Mr.
McBeth.

Is it any wonder there are so many atheists
when Christian people are afraid to stand up
for their convictions?

How does McBeth know that the Moral
Majority does not pray at their meetings?

If he attended them, | am sure he would
not be so critical.—Eva Everett, Heber
Springs

Arkansas/Indiana link boosts mission work

Arkansas Baptists have made significant
contributions toward the progress of mission
work in Indiana since their Bold Mission
Linkup was forged in 1980, according to
Glen Ray, Indiana state missions director.

An informal, incomplete survey of reports
from Indiana missions leaders indicates
Arkansans have given at least $95,000 and
committed more than $1,700 each month
for on-going mission support.

Those funds have been given for pastoral
salary supplements, property and building
purchases, language mission work and con-
struction of new church facilities.

In addition, Arkansans have traveled to the
Hoosier State to offer théir individual assis-
tance. Work crews have helped with con-
struction, painting and repair. Surveys, vaca-
tion Bible schools, backyard Bible Clubs and
revivals also have been conducted. Other
individuals have helped with teacher train-
ing and home Bible study enlistment.

In one simultaneous revival, 24 churches
in the Northwest Association (Gary) reported
87 additions and 219 rededications.

One Indiana association alone—Eastern
Association—reported in December 1983
that $57,776 had been contributed since the
fall of 1980 to assist 10 churches and mis-
sions. Fifty-nine persons have assisted with
revival and survey efforts, and 11 youth
groups and one Baptist Student group have
lent their efforts as well.

One couple, Rev. and Mrs. Lavern Falk of
Dog Patch, Ark., spent a year helping start
a new work at Yorktown, Ind.

Ray indicated Indiana Baptists are ““amaz-
ed and genuinely thankful’” for the blessings
they have found through Arkansas Baptists.
Arkansas’ ‘‘consistent generosity is enabling
God’s work here to move forward much
more rapidly’’ than it would otherwise, he
noted.
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Arkansas all over

update

by Millie Gill / ABN staff writer

people

William W. White accepted a call March
4 to become pastor of Little Rock Second
Church. He will begin serving in April,
coming to the Little Rock area from the
First Church of Streetman, Texas. White
is a graduate of Southwestern Bap-

tist Theological Seminary. A native of
Missouri he has served churches in
Missouri, Oklahoma and Texas. He is
married to the former Lisa C. Guerrant of
Fulton, Mo. She is also a graduate of
Southwestern Baptist Theclogical
Seminary. They have a daughter, Corrie
Anne.

Gary Glover has joined the staff of Levy
Church in North Little Rock as assistant
minister of youth. He has been serving
as associate pastor to youtk at Sylvan
Hills First Church in North Little Rock.

Bob Reno assumed the duties March 1
as education and administration director
at Rogers First Church. He and his wife,
Inez, moved to Rogers from the
Louisville Church in Louisville, Miss.,
where he held a similar position. Reno
has also served on the staff of Fayet-
teville First Church.

Ken Barnard Jr. began serving March 1
as pastor of the Glendale Church in
Booneville. A native of Fort Smith, he is
a graduate of Arkansas Tech and
Southwestern Baptist Theological
Seminary. He and his wife, Sherry, have
two sons, Shawn, age 14, and Brandon,
age 10.

Gary Underwood recently assumed the
position of minister of music and media
on the staff of Elmdale Church at
Springdale. He was serving there as
minister of music and youth. His new
responsibilities will include directing the
church’s tape, radio, Tel-Net and video
ministries, along with directing the
church’s music ministry program.

Mike Taylor is serving as minister of
youth and activities at Elmdale Church in
Springdale. He is expanding the church’s
efforts to reach and disciple teenagers.
He will also supervise the Christian Life
Center,

Allen M. Hoven of Doddridge received
the Seminary Extension Advanced Cer-
tificate in a ceremony Feb. 21 at the First
Church of Nash, Texas. Hoven is pastor
of the Mount Zion Church in Doddridge.

Tommy Morris died March 5. He was a
membgr of Sparkman First Church.
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White

Fawcett

Mrs. Minnie Crowder was honored by
Sparkman First Church Feb. 25 in
recognition of her 91st birthday.
Members of both her Sunday School
class and Woman’s Missionary Union
served as hostesses. Mrs. Crowder is the
widow of P. J. Crowder. He served as
pastor of a number of Arkansas’
Southern Baptist churches.

Larry Killian has joined the staff of Oak
Grove Church at Ashdown as
music/youth director.

John Jenkins has accepted the call to
serve as pastor of the Lake Hamilton
Church at Hot Springs, going there from
the Ebenezer Church at El Dorado.

buildings

Stephen Fawcett has joined the staff of
Arabella Heights Church in Texarkana as
minister of music and youth. He is a
graduate of Ouachita Baptist University
in Arkadelphia. He and his wife, Susan,
have a daughter, Kayla. Mrs. Fawcett is
serving the church as pianist.

Dr. and Mrs. Loyd Hunnicutt were
recognized March 11 by Magnolia Cen-
tral Church for their 40 years of ministry
there. Hunnicutt, now pastor emeritus,
served as pastor for 33 years. He preach-
ed the morning message March 11.
Recognized in this service were those
who heard his first sermon at the
Magnolia church and those who were
baptized or married by him.

Chester P. Roten was honored March 4
by the Botkinburg Church where he has
served as interim pastor for four years.
He resigned this position March 1. The
church presented him with a large print
Bible and gave him an old-fashioned
pounding.

Keith Loyd was honored Feb. 26 by
Cabot First Church in recognition of the
beginning of his 10th year of service as
pastor. He was presented with a plaque
and love offering.

Viola Church recently completed an improvement program that included expansion
of the auditorium, construction of three classrooms, the installation of abaptistry and
rock veneering the exterior. The $30,000 program was both completed and paid for
in eight months according to pastor Leonard Williams. As a result of the expansion,
the Viola church has planned a growth program, setting a goal of 250 persons enroll-
ed in Bible study by October of 1985. There are currently 170 enrolled. Williams
also reported that the congregation in the past three years has purchased and paid

for a $35,000 parsonage.
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